APPENDIX A

BUDGET CONSULTATION WITH TRADE UNION REPRESENTATIVES

TUESDAY, 13 JANUARY 2004 at 11.00 am

PRESENT:
Councillors Bloxham, Firth, Mrs Geddes and Mitchelson


Mr C Wright (Unison)

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

Councillor Mrs Geddes was elected as Chairman for the meeting.

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Mr K Dovaston (Unison) and Mr Caig (GMB ATU).

3.
CITY COUNCIL BUDGET 2004/05

Copies of the following reports which had been considered by the City Council's Executive as part of the budget process for 2004/05 had been circulated.  

General Fund Budget Constraints 2004/05 to 2006/07.  

Housing Revenue Account 2003/04

Provisional Capital Programme 2004-05/2006-07

A copy of the Executive’s Budget Proposals for 2004/05 had also been circulated.

The Head of Finance reported on the Executive Budget Proposals for 2004/05 and highlighted the General Fund Revised Estimates for 2003/04 and General Fund Revenue Estimates for 2004/05 to 2006/07 and set out the Schedule of proposed budget reductions.  In response to questions from Mr Wright the Head of Finance commented that the bulk of the figures related to increases in income rather than budget reductions and had been drawn up in an attempt to provide a more accurate projection of income.

The Head of Finance then set out the Schedule on recurring spending proposals and in response to questions from Mr Wright Officers confirmed that the funding which had been highlighted for single status of £40,000 recurring was an addition to the funding for single status which had been included in the base budget as part of the previous years budget.  

The Head of Finance then highlighted the non-recurring spending proposals and in response to questions from Mr Wright the Leader of the City Council commented that discussions were presently being held with the Benefits Advice Centre with regard to accommodating that service within the Civic Centre.  He added that it had been a long term aim to house the Benefits Advice Centre within the Civic Centre and it was envisaged that that could be achieved as part of the current reorganisation of space planning within the Civic Centre.  Councillor Bloxham added that a review had been carried out on the staffing arrangements in respect of the Benefits Advice Centre as part of a separate exercise.

The Head of Finance then highlighted the projected net budget requirement for Council Tax purposes and highlighted the indicative increase for Council Tax.

In response to questions from Members Mr Wright commented that as the proposal to increase the level of concessionary fares to 60% did not have implications for staff or an impact on staff Unison would have no comment to make.

The Head of Finance drew attention to the Capital Budget for2004/05 TO 2006/07 and the proposed Capital Programme which was included as a Schedule to the draft resolution.

In response to questions from Mr Wright with regard to the impact on staffing of the Capital Programme and whether there would be any requirement for an increase in staff to project manage any of the Capital Schemes.  It was commented that each Scheme should include an element within the budget for Project Management and its management could be carried out in house or by external support.  Members added that some of the Capital Schemes would require additional staff including recycling and the GIS Scheme.  Mr Wright stressed that Members of staff should not be expected to carry out additional duties on top of existing workloads to progress schemes included in the Capital Programme.

The Head of Finance then set out the revised estimates in respect of the Housing Revenue Account for 2003/04 and added that the Housing Revenue Account was estimated to stand at £2.293 million on 31 March 2004 and of that balance £1.388 million would be transferred to the Projects Fund with £905,000 being retained to fund any potential deficit on Housing Benefits.

The Head of Finance then highlighted the position in regard to reserves and balances and drew attention to the current 3 year financial projection which showed an overspend on the Projects Reserve Fund in 2007.

With regards to the proposed budget discipline and in response to questions from Mr Wright Officers commented that the Performance Review of Services would be carried out inhouse and would be an extension of the present system of Performance Management with a view to focusing resources to meet the Council’s corporate objectives.

In response to further questions with regard to the 3 year budget planning the Head of Finance confirmed that the procedure used for carry forwards had changed which would enable the management of carry forward requests to be more streamlined.

(The meeting ended at 11.25 am)
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